
June 3, 2018 
Second Sunday after Pentecost

8:30 and 11:00 a.m.

THE GATHERING

WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS	
      Please sign the Worship Register and pass it on to your neighbor.

*OPENING SENTENCES Ps. 139:1-3, 13-14
One: 	 Lord, you have examined us. You know us.
All	 You know when we sit down and when we stand up.  
	 Even from far away, you comprehend our plans.
One:	 You study our traveling and resting.
    	 You are thoroughly familiar with all our ways.
All	 Where could we go to get away from your spirit?
    	 Where could we go to escape your presence?
One:	 You are the one who created our innermost parts;
    	 you knit us together while we were still in our mothers’ wombs.
All	 We give thanks to you that we were marvelously set apart.
    	 Your works are wonderful–we know that very well.

PREPARATION FOR WORSHIP
Afraid that our inner light will be extinguished, 
our inner darkness exposed, 
we hide our true identities from each other.  
In the process, we become separated from our own souls.  
We end up living divided lives, 
so far removed from the truth we hold within 
that we cannot know the integrity that comes
from being what we are.

THE ORGAN VOLUNTARY Olivier Messiaen 
1908-1992

The Celestial Banquet

“Those who eat my flesh and drink my blood live in me and I in them.” 
 ~Gospel of John

Thomas Merton 
1915-1968

“God Is Here!”*HYMN 409 Abbot’s Leigh



*PRAYER OF CONFESSION

Your voice calls to us, O God, and we fail to recognize it is you.  
You call to us again and again, and we deny it is you.  
Look deeply into our eyes and heart.  
Quell our anxieties over past failures. 
Examine our intentions.  
Lead us to places of eternal significance, 
   for we would use our gifts to your glory
   and help others do the same.

*Response of Praise                                                          (Hymnal, 409)

Lord of all, of church and kingdom,
in an age of change and doubt 
keep us faithful to the gospel;

help us work your purpose out.
Here, in this day’s dedication,

all we have to give, receive:
we, who cannot live without you,

we adore you! We believe!

THE WORD

SCRIPTURE READING 1 Samuel 3 p. 247
(Children’s Bible, pp. 318-319)

One:	 The Word of the Lord.
All:	 Thanks be to God.

*Silent Confession 
*Kyrie Eleison                                                      Arr. David N. Johnson

PRAYER FOR ILLUMINATION

*Assurance of Forgiveness	
*The Peace	
  One:	   The peace of Christ be with you.
  All:	   And also with you.
  The congregation is invited to exchange the peace of Christ  
  with one another, greeting each other with the words above.

TIME WITH CHILDREN
   Children, three-years old through third-graders, are invited to  
   come to the front of the Sanctuary for Time with Children.      
   Children under three are invited to come forward with a parent.



*AFFIRMATION OF FAITH Confession of Belhar (from section 2)

We believe that 
   Christ’s work of reconciliation is made manifest 
      in the church as the community of believers 
      who have been reconciled with God 
      and with one another;  
   that this unity of the people of God 
      must be manifested and be active in a variety of ways: 

•	 in that we love one another; 
•	 that we experience, practice and pursue community 

      with one another; 
•	that we are obligated to give ourselves willingly 

      and joyfully to be of benefit and blessing to one another; 
•	that we share one faith, have one calling, 

      are of one soul and one mind; 
•	have one God and Father, are filled with one Spirit, 

      are baptized with one baptism, eat of one bread 
      and drink of one cup, confess one name, 
      are obedient to one Lord, work for one cause, 
      and share one hope; 

•	together come to know the height and the breadth 
      and the depth of the love of Christ; 

•	together are built up to the stature of Christ, 
      to the new humanity; 

•	 together serve God in this world; and 
      together fight against all which may threaten 
      or hinder this unity.

THE THANKSGIVING
*Offertory Sentence
  At the Offering,  

Eternal Purposes Messiaen

~Letter to the Ephesians

“God, in his love, has ordained us to be his adopted ones, 
     through Jesus Christ, to the glory of God’s glory and grace.” 

“You Satisfy the Hungry Heart”*HYMN 523 Bicentennial

*Doxology
Praise God, from whom all blessings flow; 
praise God, all creatures here below; 
praise God above, ye heavenly host; 
praise Father, Son, and Holy Ghost. Amen.

Old Hundredth

“God Hears Our Call; How Do We Hear God’s?”
SERMON Lee Hinson-Hasty 

        	        Time is provided following the sermon for a 	
         	        few moments of personal reflection and prayer.



We praise you,
whom eternity cannot contain,
for coming to earth and entering time in Jesus.

For his life, which informs our living,
for his compassion, which changes our hearts,
for his clear speaking, which contradicts our harmless generalities,
for his disturbing presence,
his innocent suffering,
his fearless dying,
his rising to life breathing forgiveness,
we praise and worship you.

Here, too, our gratitude rises
for the promise of the Holy Spirit,
who even yet, even now,
confronts us with your claims
and attracts us to your goodness.

We praise you, 
joining our voices with choirs of angels 
and with all the faithful of every time and place,
who forever sing to the glory of your name:

And now,
lest we believe 
that our praise alone fulfils your purpose,
we fall silent and remember him who came 
because words weren’t enough

	 (silence)

Great is the mystery of faith.

Christ has died. Christ is risen. Christ will come again!

SACRAMENT OF THE LORD’S SUPPER
Invitation to the Table
The Great Prayer of Thanksgiving

One:	 The Lord be with you. 
All:	 And also with you. 
One:	 Lift up your hearts. 
All: 	 We lift them up to the Lord. 
One: 	 Let us give thanks to the Lord our God. 
All: 	 It is right to give our thanks and praise.

CONCERNS AND CELEBRATIONS



HANDICAPPED PARKING SPACES are set aside on Sunday directly in front of the 
church on Franklin Street, and four spaces are available in the church parking lot off 
Robertson Lane. Please reserve these spaces for those with handicap parking permits.
LARGE PRINT BULLETINS AND HYMNALS and portable hearing devices are 
available every Sunday in the narthex.

THE WORSHIP BULLETIN, the weekly calendar, the announcements and UPC’s 
newsletter are posted on the church Website at www.upcch.org.

PLEASE DO NOT PARK ON ROBERTSON LANE. It is fine to park in the desig-
nated pull-in parking spaces, but the road itself is a fire lane and must be kept clear. 
Thank you for your understanding.

THE SENDING

*CHARGE AND BENEDICTION

*ORGAN POSTLUDE

*You are invited to stand, as able.

“Will You Come and Follow Me”*HYMN 726 Kelvingrove

The Words of Institution
The Sharing of the Bread and the Cup

Today we will receive the sacrament by means of intinction  
(dipping the bread in the cup). At 11 a.m., there will be two  
serving stations on each side; please proceed to the next available sta-
tion. As the servers say, “the bread of life,” and “the cup of salvation,” 
you are invited to respond with “Amen” or “Thanks be to God.” (All 
of the elements are gluten-free; all cups contain grape juice.)

Prayer of Response

Our Father, who art in heaven, hallowed be thy name. Thy 
kingdom come, thy will be done, on earth as it is in heaven. 
Give us this day our daily bread; and forgive us our debts,  
as we forgive our debtors; and lead us not into temptation, 
but deliver us from evil. For thine is the kingdom, and the  
power, and the glory, forever. Amen.

  ~Gospel of John, Letter to the Galatians

“To all those who have received it, the Spirit has given the power 
to become children of God. And God has given to their heart the 
spirit of the son, that cries, ‘Father!  Father!’”  

The Children of God Messiaen

Merciful God,
send now, in kindness,
your Holy Spirit to settle on this bread and wine 
and fill them with the fullness of Jesus.

And let that same Spirit rest on us,
converting us from the patterns of this world,
until we conform to the shape of him whose food we now share.

As he taught us to pray, we are bold to say 

Worship Notes



AS A COURTESY TO OTHERS, please turn off or silence all cellular phones, pagers, 
and other electronic devices for the duration of worship.
WORSHIP LEADERSHIP TODAY: Guest Preacher: Lee Hinson-Hasty.  Liturgists: 
Kate Fiedler, Associate Pastor for Adult Ministries; Hillary Bergman Cheek, Interim As-
sociate Pastor; Margaret LaMotte Torrence, Interim Pastor. Organist: Tom Warburton.
ASSISTING IN WORSHIP TODAY: At 8:30: Greeters: Richard House and Frances 
McClure. Ushers: Dick and Anne Havens (captains), Jay and Mary Ann Klompmaker. 
Punch on the Porch Hosts: Allison, Greg, Gavin, and Miles Crawford Communion 
Servers: Betsy Edwards, Sue Tiedeman. At 11:00: Greeters: Randy, Diana, and Reed 
Inman. Ushers: Mike (captain) and Sharon Edmiston, Patty Baum, Bob Johnson, 
Edith Lino, Lawrence Sizemore. Punch on the Porch Host: Katie Sanford. Commu-
nion Servers: Carolyn Karpinos, Ashley Wilson, Chelsey McElwee, Sarah Owen, Ali-
son Kavanaugh, Patty Baum, Jay and Mary Ann Klompmaker. Handicapped Parking 
Assistant: Jesse Basnight, Jr.

LECTIONARY READINGS FOR NEXT SUNDAY: 1 Sam. 8:4-11 (12-15), 16-20 
(11:14-15); Ps. 138; 2 Cor. 4:13-5:1; Mark 3:20-35.

Worship Notes

NEW MEMBERS WILL GATHER in the Fellowship Hall after the 11:00 service 
today and will be welcomed during worship next Sunday, June 10. We welcome new 
members every other month. If you are interested in becoming a part of our faith com-
munity, please contact Kate Fiedler at kate@upcch.org or (919) 929-2102.

209 E. Franklin St. | P.O. Box 509 | Chapel Hill, NC 27514 | (919) 929-2102
upcch.org | facebook.com/upcch | instagram.com/upc_ch | upcch@upcch.org

THIS MORNING’S ORGAN MUSIC is from the pen of French composer Olivier-
Eugène-Prosper-Charles Messiaen (1908-1992). Messiaen entered the Paris Conser-
vatoire at the age of eleven on a fairly traditional course of study with teachers Paul 
Dukas, Charles-Marie Widor and Marcel Dupré, among others. As he matured, he 
would develop into a towering figure in 20th Century composition with a highly per-
sonal harmonic language noted for its complexity and rich tonal color. While still a 
student at the Conservatoire, he began an extensive private study of Eastern rhythms, 
birdsong (transcribing the songs of birds into musical notation), and microtonal music 
(which utilizes intervals smaller than a half-step). In 1931 he was appointed organist at 
the Church of the Sainte-Trinité (Holy Trinity) in Paris, a post he would hold for sixty-
one years. On the fall of France in 1940, as a French soldier he was taken prisoner 
and in interned at Görlitz, where he wrote Quatuor pour la fin du temps (Quartet for 
the End of Time) in 1941 for the only available musical instruments - a piano, violin, 
cello and clarinet. The work was first performed by Messiaen and fellow prisoners for 
an audience of 5,000 inmates and prison guards. After the war, Messiaen returned to 
Paris and resumed teaching, his duties at Sainte-Trinité, and the continuation of com-
position. From his New York Times obituary: “Messiaen was a prolific and distinctive 
composer who sought to capture in music both the beauty of the natural world and the 
spiritual secrets of Roman Catholic mysticism. The style he created in a compositional 
career that lasted more than six decades drew on everything from bird song–he is said 
to have quoted the songs of more than 250 species in his works–to Indian and Balinese 
rhythmic modes, as well as more conventional forms of Western chromaticism and 
Serial techniques.” In this morning’s Voluntary, The Celestial Banquet, and Offertory, 
Eternal Purposes, Messiaen’s effective use of extremely slow tempos convey a sense 
of timelessness and eternity.

WE ARE DELIGHTED TO WELCOME the Rev. Dr. Lee Hinson-Hasty to lead in 
worship this morning. Lee is senior director for Theological Education Funds De-
velopment for the Presbyterian Church (USA) and the Presbyterian Foundation, in 
support of future ministers and our PC(USA) Seminaries. He has served as a campus 
minister, pastor, and college administrator in Virginia and North Carolina. Lee is ac-
tive in the theological academy, especially in leadership development. 

THE FLOWERS IN THE SANCTUARY TODAY are given by the Bevin Family in 
loving memory of Priscilla D. Bevin in honor of her birthday on June 5.

WE WELCOME TOM WARBURTON to the organ bench this morning while Tom 
Brown is away. Thank you for your musical leadership, Tom!

OUR COMMUNION LITURGY was adapted FROM A WEE WORSHIP BOOK, 
FOURTH INCARNATION, copyright 1999, Wild Goose Resource Group



Welcome to University 
Presbyterian Church 

News and Opportunities 
June 3, 2018

2018 Congregational Retreat
Register by the end of the day on Tuesday, June 5, to get 
your spot in Assembly Inn for this year’s retreat, “Spirit 
on the Move,” September 7-9, 2018, in Montreat. To learn 
more and to register, go to www.upcch.org/retreat. Don’t 
miss this incredible weekend in beautiful Montreat with 
your church family. Through the lens of the Pentecost sto-
ry, we’ll explore how the Holy Spirit is at work in our own 
lives and our Church. There will be pottery, paddle boating, 
hiking, BBQ, barn dancing, campfire, energizers, and more 
fun than you thought possible in 36 hours. Join us!

Punch on the Porch begins today! Everyone is invited to 
gather for fellowship, punch, and cookies on the portico 
after worship. If you would like to host, you may sign up 
at goo.gl/rBxuw8. There are still several spots to fill! All 
supplies are provided; simply add your smile and hospital-
ity. Punch on the Porch is a great way to get to know our 
church family during the summer. If you have questions, 
please contact Kate Fiedler at kate@upcch.org or (919) 
929-2102. 

Punch on the Porch

Summer Sunday School Gathering: Today
All are welcome to join the Rev. Dr. Lee Hinson-Hasty​, 
who will lead the discussion​ “Who Am I Becoming?” to-
day, 9:45-10:45 a.m., in Vance Barron Hall. Do you ever 
wonder, “Whom am I?, What is my purpose? How does 
my life matter? How can I make a bigger difference in the 
world?” Or maybe you wonder, “How should I spend my 
time? What about school for me? There is so much to be 
done –where do I start?” Join us as we discover together 
how God and God’s people can guide us toward what God 
is calling for us to become. The Rev. Dr. Lee Hinson-Hasty 
is, at heart, a sailor who knows how to catch the wind of 
the Spirit and teach others to do the same. He has served as 
a pastor, a campus minister, as Montreat Youth small group 
leader and planning team member, and on the General As-
sembly staff for over a decade. Go to goo.gl/nPXEXf to 
take a look at a Vocation 101 video to begin thinking about 
this conversation and learning opportunity. Join us!

Changes to Stock Donation Instructions
The stock donation instructions have changed. If you would 
like to donate stock to the church, please be sure to check 
with the finance office for updated information. Please con-
tact Katharine Yager, Controller, at finance@upcch.org or 
(919) 929-2102.

Letters for Kids at Summer Camp
Is your child going away to summer camp? Nancy Myer, 
UPC’s Staff Associate for Children’s Ministries, would like 
to send a note while your child is away. Please email Nancy 
at nancy@upcch.org with your child’s address at camp, as 
well as the dates he/she will be there.



No One Wants to Talk About It
Where do you go with your faith questions when you have a 
miscarriage? So much is involved with a perinatal loss, and 
yet it is like a silent death. The pain is exacerbated by well-
meaning friends or by those who simply do not know the 
need for care. A Stephen Minister doesn’t have the answers, 
but they do have the time to listen and to help find resources 
during this difficult time. To learn more, please contact Hill-
ary Bergman Cheek, Interim Associate Pastor, at hillary@
upcch.org or (919) 929-2102, or you may visit upcch.org/
stephen-ministry.

Might God Be Calling You?
Stephen Ministers are laypeople–Christian men and wom-
en–trained to provide one-to-one care to people experienc-
ing a difficult time in life, such as grief, divorce, job loss, 
chronic or terminal illness, or relocation. Stephen Ministers 
are UPC members who are called by God to bring a spiri-
tual presence of love and support to fellow members of our 
church. They meet with their care receiver with the major 
responsibility of listening along with offering hope and love 
of the church. If you accept this call, training will equip and 
empower you to provide high-quality, confidential, Christ-
centered care to people who are hurting. Stephen Ministers 
come from all walks of life. Their commonality? A passion 
for bringing Christ’s love and care to people during a time 
of need. Are you interested in learning more about Stephen 
Ministry? Do you feel a calling to serve God in this role? 
UPC will offer training for the next class of Stephen Min-
isters in January, 2019. Please contact Hillary Bergman 
Cheek at hillary@upcch.org or (919) 929-2102, or you may  
visit upcch.org/stephen-ministry to learn more.

Holy Hunches: Talking About Faith & Life 
Come one, come all! Everyone is invited to join casual 
conversations about faith and life this summer. We’ll 
gather from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m. in Meeting Room C of the 
Chapel Hill Public Library once a month over the summer. 
Schedule: Tuesday, June 12: Wonder; Thursday, July 26: 
Blessing; and Tuesday, August 21: Justice. Come as you 
are to get to know one another and add your voice, wit, and 
insight to the banter. If you have questions, or if having 
child care will make your attendance possible, contact Kate 
Fiedler (kate@upcch.org). See you then!

UPC has partnered with Book Harvest again for VBS this 
summer. Book Harvest is an organization that provides 
books to children in central North Carolina and engages 
families and communities to promote children’s lifelong 
literacy and academic success. Book Harvest envisions 
a community where every child, regardless of family 
income, grows up in a home rich with books. Children 
attending Vacation Bible School this year will be encour-
aged to bring books to donate to the Book Harvest pro-
gram, and donations are welcomed from the congrega-
tion, as well. Donation boxes are located in the Parlor and 
inside the Henderson Street entrance. Please sort through 
your used books or buy a couple of new ones to donate. 
You will empower the children of UPC and help other 
children in our community at the same time!

Children’s Book Donations Needed

Sanctuary Hearing Loop
A hearing loop is installed in the Sanctuary. Those with 
hearing aids should activate their t-coil and your hearing 
and understanding of the worship service should be en-
hanced. Those without a t-coil can borrow a listening device 
with headphones. See the ushers for this option.



For the Final Season
UPC has published For the Final Season: Resources to Dis-
cuss and Share. This 18-page booklet is one central place 
to gather information about yourself, your resources, and 
your wishes for end-of-life care, which may prove helpful 
to your loved ones. It also includes resources for planning 
a memorial service and information for those wanting to 
be interred in the Anne McClamroch Memorial Garden; 
copies of these pages could be left on file in the church of-
fice for service planning when the time comes. Copies of 
the booklet are available in the Parlor on Sundays or from 
Hillary Bergman Cheek. Contact her at hillary@upcch.org 
or (919) 929-2102.

Supplies Needed for Vacation Bible School

We are looking for several artificial Christmas trees. The 
trees may not be in great shape by the end of the week due to 
weather and dew at camp, so please only donate them if you 
are willing to get rid of them! In addition, two-liter bottles 
are needed for a science water purification experiment at 
VBS, along with small puzzle pieces and buttons. There are 
tubs located in the Parlor and inside the Henderson Street 
door. Please bring puzzle pieces, buttons, and rinsed bottles 
and recycle them at UPC for a good cause! Please email 
Nancy Myer at nancy@upcch.org if you can donate an arti-
ficial Christmas tree.

On Saturday, July 14, the young adults will serve dinner at 
the Ronald McDonald House. Dinner prep will likely be-
gin around 2:00 p.m.; dinner will be served at 6:00 p.m. Let 
Catherine McKenas know by Saturday, June 30, if you’d 
like to join the kitchen crew or can help buy groceries and 
plan the meal (cmckenas@live.unc.edu).

Young Adult Summer Activity

You are cordially invited to the Spring Concert of the NC 
Boys Choir and NC Girls Choir on Sunday, June 10, at 
5:00 p.m. in the UPC Sanctuary. Robert Unger will be the 
conductor, and David Cole will be the accompanist. Enjoy 
choral works by J. S. Bach, Aaron Copland, Henry Purcell, 
John Rutter, Johann Strauss, Hoagy Carmichael, and more! 
Please plan to join us.

NC Boys Choir & NC Girls Choir Spring Concert

11:00 Ushers Needed in June and July
Because many of our regular ushers will be traveling dur-
ing the summer, UPC’s Worship Committee is seeking ad-
ditional volunteers for June and July. To view the schedule 
and sign up online, please visit goo.gl/uMbnsr.

Youth, Junior, and Children’s Choirs

Montreat Worship and Music Family Meeting: Join us 
TODAY at 9:45 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. This meet-
ing is for the leaders and singers and their families who 
are attending Montreat Worship & Music Conference this 
summer (June 17-23, 2018). See you there, and hopefully, 
all your questions about Montreat will be answered!​ Con-
tact Beth at visser@upcch.org for more information.

Chorister’s Guild Pins: If you would like a pearl attached 
to your pin for this year’s participation in choir, it’s time to 
give Beth Visser your pin! For more information, contact 
Beth at visser@upcch.org.



This Week and Next at University
Presbyterian Church

Remember, there is FREE parking at the  
Rosemary Street parking deck on Sundays.

209 E. Franklin St. | P.O. Box 509 | Chapel Hill, NC 27514  
www.upcch.org |  upcch@upcch.org | (919) 929-2102 

facebook.com/upcch.org | instagram.com/upc_ch

Summer Office Hours: Through Labor Day weekend
Monday-Thursday 8:30-4:30; Friday 8:30-12:30

Sunday, June 10
		  Montreat Youth Conference begins
8:30 & 11:00	 Worship Services (Nursery: Room 130/134)
9:30 & 12:00	 Punch on the Porch: Front Steps
4:00-5:00	 UPC worship service: Carolina Meadows

Monday, June 11
5:00-6:00	 Local Outreach: Vance Barron Hall
6:00-7:00	 Administration Committee: Youth Center
6:00-7:00	 Outreach: Vance Barron Hall

Tuesday, June 12
10:00		  Bulletin announcement deadline

Friday, June 15
12:30		  Church office closed: Summer hours

Tuesday, June 5
10:00		  Bulletin announcement deadline

Monday, June 4

6:00-8:00	 Montreat W&M High School 		
		  House Leaders’ meeting: 			 
		  Priscilla D. Bevin Memorial Choir Suit
6:00-7:00	 Global Outreach: Vance Barron Hall
7:00-8:30	 Stephen Ministry: Stephen Ministry Room

Sunday, June 3
8:30 & 11:00	 Worship Services (Nursery: Room 130/134)
9:30 & 12:00	 Punch on the Porch: Front Steps
9:45-10:45	 Montreat Family Meeting: Fellowship Hall
9:45-10:45	 “Who Am I Becoming”Sunday School 
		  Discussion: Vance Barron Hall
12:00-1:00	 New members received: Fellowship Hall
12:15-1:15	 VBS Volunteer Training: Vance Barron Hall

Friday, June 8
11:00		  Materials for Session Packets due
12:30		  Church office closed: Summer hours

Thursday, June 14
7:00-9:00	 Session meeting: Vance Barron Hall


